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The subject matter of this report deals with the following themes of the Health 
and Wellbeing Strategy 
 

 Theme 1: Primary prevention to promote and protect the health of the 
community and reduce health inequalities 

 Theme 2: Working together to identify those at risk and intervene early 
to improve outcomes and reduce demand on more expensive services 
later on 

 Theme 3: Provide the right health and social care/advice in the right 
place at the right time 

 Theme 4: Quality of services and user experience 

 
  

 
SUMMARY 

 
 
This paper outlines the process followed to date to develop a new Havering Joint 
Health and Wellbeing Strategy.  
 
The first draft of the strategy is shared. 
 
Next steps towards final adoption of a new strategy are recommended.   
  



 
 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS  
 
 
1. Members of the Health and Wellbeing Board are asked to consider whether the 

draft strategy is sufficiently advanced to be the subject of the public consultation 

(plans for that consultation are the subject of a separate paper).   

 

2. Assuming that members are content for the consultation to proceed; suggest any 

minor amendments they might wish to the strategy before the consultation is 

undertaken. 

 
3. Give the Chair authority to approve an updated version of the draft strategy 

reflecting any amendments suggested, to be used in the proposed consultation.  

 

 
REPORT DETAIL 

 
 

The existing Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy will expire at the end of 2019.   
 
Members of the Health and Wellbeing Board have participated in two development 
sessions to consider the form and content of a new JHWS.   
 
At the first, members considered the role of the H&WB, particularly in the light of the 
continuing development of a Barking Havering and Redbridge Integrated Care 
System.  
 
At the second, members endorsed the proposal that the new strategy should reflect 
the ‘four pillars’ approach to population health and identified a number of potential 
priorities for inclusion having considered the health needs of local residents as 
described in the Joint Strategic Needs Assessment and where leadership by the 
HWB at borough level might add significant additional value.   
 
Subsequently, a draft of the strategy reflecting these discussions was prepared and 
shared with individual members of the Board for comment.   
 
Based on comments received by email, and via face to face meetings held with NHS 
partners, the draft strategy is viewed as being fundamentally sound.  
 
 
 
A further draft of the strategy has been prepared to reflect comments received about 
some matters of detail: -  
 



 
 More information has been included about the priorities of the ICPB thereby 

making clear that mental health is a priority – but work is currently being led at 

ICS level 

 The wording has been amended to make it clear that the HWB will take a lead 

role in developing an effective, comprehensive multi-agency response to all 

health and housing related issues.    

This draft is attached.    
 
Members are asked to consider whether any further amendments are needed and / 
or whether the draft is fit for public consultation.   
 
 

IMPLICATIONS AND RISKS 
 
 
No specific implications and risks are identified – any decisions relating to the 
implementation of the JHWS will be subject to the relevant governance 
arrangements in the individual agencies participating in the HWB.  
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